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Abstract 

 

In the past decade, there has been rising awareness and recognition towards gender 

equality, where more international organizations are paying attention to gender 

issues and representation, by taking part in and leading the initiatives to foster 

females’ values and rights.  

Meanwhile, the movie industry does make changes to gender representations of 

both male and female in character portrayals. Movies have been an influential 

medium for delivering ideologies and cultural concepts. Often, movies have the 

ability to affect human behaviors, where people could learn new cultural 

information and habits through the movies’ settings and character portrayals. By 

examining superheroes movies could better reflect the change in gender 

representation as gender stereotypes such as strength and power, intelligence, 

inequalities are being heightened.  

In the last decade, the superhero genre has changed the depiction of female 

characters by demonstrating their tech-intelligence and capabilities in STEM, 

showing their leadership skills and producing female-led movies. There are also 

significant changes in male characters, where their developments challenge the 

concept of traditional masculinity with soft boy personalities, by being more 

expressive in emotions and weaknesses, being more dependent in team businesses, 

and being more family-oriented. 

Therefore, in this paper, the change in gender representation of last decade’s 

superheroes genre will be discussed through the changes in both female and male 

character portrayals and the societal reasons that led to such changes. 
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